
5 January 2022 
 

Dear Parent/Carer 
 

New Term – January 2022 
 

I would like to wish you a happy new year from everyone in Craigmount High School and hope that 
you enjoyed the holiday period. 
 
We are looking forward to having all our pupils back in school for our start at 8.30am. However, as 
we prepare for the return, I would ask for your support in reiterating the following health and safety 
messages which are designed to keep our school community safe: 
 

• We would appreciate if pupils do a lateral flow test before coming to school tomorrow. All pupils 
have been offered COVID-19 lateral flow tests and more can be collected from Tutor, from their 
PSE teacher or from the library. Pupils are now eligible to take lateral flow tests without a 
consent form which makes them available to all pupils if they wish to take one. 

• In order to limit large numbers of pupils entering the school building at the same time, pupils 
should enter the building using their designated door. We have made a change to the doors 
which pupils should use and now all S1, S2 and S3 pupils should use the door at the back of the 
school and S4, S5 and S6 should use the main school entrance. 

• Face coverings must continue to be worn at all times (in and out of classes and in the community 
at lunch). It is expected that pupils bring their own face coverings. However, we have a limited 
number of face coverings available if a pupil forgets their own.  

• Pupils will be expected to be outside during break due to size of our social area which cannot 
accommodate the entire school. However, staggered lunches will remain and we made changes 
to the lunch arrangements in November which means that pupils have the option to be inside 
at lunch. All pupils can purchase food from the school canteen or S2 to S6 pupils can leave school 
to purchase lunch.  

• Our established protocols for hand sanitising, workspace cleaning and the one-way system will 
remain in place. 

• The requirement for physical distancing between staff and pupils remains in place. 

• Pupils should not attend school if they are experiencing COVID-19 symptoms or if a positive 
result is obtained from the lateral flow test. 

 
You will also find a letter on the next page from Lorna French (Acting Head of Schools and Lifelong 
Learning) with information about our return to school. If you have any further questions then 
please do not hesitate to contact your child’s Pupil Support teacher. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
Colin Meikle 
Headteacher 

Craigs Road, Edinburgh, EH12 8NN 

 

T: 0131 339 6823 

E: admin@craigmount.edin.sch.uk 

W: www.craigmounthighschool.co.uk 
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